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19 January 2022 

Dear Kieren Williams, 

Re: ICO complaint reference IC-96419-WJTS 

I write in reference to the above complaint to the Information Commissioner's Office {ICO), which relates 
to your Freedom of Information request made to the Cabinet Office on 24 November 2020 
(FOl2020/20364). You originally requested: 

" . . .  the specific and complete terms of reference for Priti Patel's bullying enquiry" 

On 22 January 2021 the Cabinet Office replied and withheld the information in scope of your request on 
the basis that section 31 ( 1 )(g) by virtue of section 31 (2){b) {Law Enforcement exemption - the purpose of 
ascertaining whether any person is responsible for any conduct which is improper) applied to the 
information that you requested and that the public interest in withholding the information outweighed that 
in favour of disclosure. 

The Cabinet Office has reconsidered the matter and the material in scope of your request. We are now 
able to disclose some information to you which can be found at the annex to this letter. We maintain that 
Section 31(1)(g) of the Freedom of Information Act applies to the limited remaining material found in 
scope of your request for the reasons set out to you in our letter of 22 January 2021. This is because the 
full disclosure would be likely to prejudice the ability of the Cabinet Office to conduct effective 
investigations of ministerial conduct, and there is a clear public interest in there being confidence in these 
investigative processes. 

We hope you find this information useful. A copy of this letter will be provided to the ICO for their 
information. 

Yours sincerely 

Cabinet Office FOi Team 

E FOl-team@cabinetoffice.gov.uk 




